



MINUTES OF THE FARINGDON JOINT ECONOMIC FORUM (JEF) MEETING HELD ON 16th January 2014 AT 7:00PM IN THE OLD TOWN HALL, FARINGDON

1. Present:
Vale of White Horse District Council (VWHDC): Cllr Mohinder Kainth (chairman), Cllr Robert Sharp, Cllr Roger Cox, Cllr Alison Thomson. 
Faringdon Town Council (FTC): Cllr Jane Boulton
Other organizations: Eddie Williams (Folly Trust), Sarah Allen Stevens (Chamber of Commerce), Mrs Daphne Saunders (FAP).
In attendance: Trudy Godfrey (economic development team leader and minutes Secretary), Mirabelle Mack (Faringdon Town Team Project Manager), Mark Crane (Incredible Edibles).
Apologies: David Williamson (Farcycles), County Cllr Judith Heathcoat, Paul Brame.

2. Declarations of interest  
None.

3. Minutes of meeting on 17 October 2013
These were agreed to be an accurate report.  Cllr Jane Boulton asked for clarification about when the Vale would be doing the Faringdon car parking survey which had been delayed until TESCO opened.  Action: TG to ask the Vale’s car park team.  [update: John Backley advised that he would be issuing the request for proposals by the end of January, giving 3 weeks for responses.  He expected to commission the consultants in February who would do the work during March / April  2014.] 
4.  Financial Report of JEF
Cllr Sharp advised the current balance was £1,474.00 and he would ask the Town Council for their £500 contribution.  Action: RS to ask Town Council for £500 contribution towards JEF expenses.
5.  Incredible Edibles

Mark Crane from Incredible Edibles updated the group on the planting that had been going on around the town including: strawberry planting, apple trees, 50 fruit bushes and rhubarb (along Gravel Walk), potatoes and onions at the Pump House project, raised beds at the infant school.  There were plans for a community orchard in the town once a suitable site had been identified and an ‘apple day’ in October was planned.  Mark welcomed ideas for funding contributions for the group.  
6.  Membership of JEF

MK asked if the current membership of JEF reflected those bodies engaged in economic activity in the town.  It was agreed to revisit the membership at the AGM in October.  It was noted that some voting members had very poor attendance.  Action: TG to refer to the constitution to see what could be done about this.  [The constitution does not say anything specifically about poor attendance but notes that “Each nominating 
rganization may appoint substitutes (who should be a member of the nominating

body and ideally reside or work in the locality of Faringdon) who can deputise for nominees in their absence. Each nominee shall be responsible for arranging a substitute if required, and notifying the Chairman at least 24 hours before the start of the meeting. A substitute shall have the same rights and duties as the member for whom they deputise.”  Officer advice: to change nominated representatives at the AGM, based on poor attendance.]
7.  Update from the Vale

TG advised that the economic development team were working on a number of projects in Faringdon including:

· Analysis of the economic impact of the free two hours car parking on the town centre businesses (complete in February 2014)
· Vale4Business – the Vale4Business partnership including the Economic Development team were strengthening the Vale-wide business partnership which is focusing on 3 main issues (broadband, skills & apprenticeships, access to finance for small businesses.  Any business interested in joining the partnership should email economic.development@southandvale.gov.uk 

· Wi Fi and broadband – officers were working with OCC to deliver improved broadband services across Oxfordshire.  BT have no plans to introduce super-fast broadband in Faringdon town centre in the next two years.  This would mean that the free public Wi Fi service that the Vale had planned to introduce would be compromised in terms of upload / download speeds and browsing experience.  TG was working with a number of possible providers and with the Chamber to try and find a satisfactory solution to the problem.
· English Tourism week – 29th March onwards.  TG advised this was an ideal opportunity for Faringdon to promote itself to visitors.  It would be a good week for the Folly Tower to be open, and also for guided historical walks or ghost tours.  TG invited all to email tourism@southandvale.gov.uk if they were planning events, walks, etc during that week.

8.  High Street Innovation Fund (HSIF) and Portas Funds
Mirabelle Mack presented her update to the group (attached).  MM advised that, unfortunately it was very difficult to introduce a Saturday market, so she had instead decided to strengthen the existing markets – Tuesday market, monthly Farmers Market and Friday morning country market.  Mary Thomas had been commissioned to undertake a social media marketing campaign to promote the markets.  Mary would work with TG over the next six months to deliver this project.  The commercial property / landlords database was not yet complete, but soon would be.  The JEF congratulated MM on all her hard work over the last 12 months.  TG advised that the Vale council were considering a growth bid for next financial year to allow the intensive town centre management work to continue in Faringdon and Wantage.  As this required significant amounts of additional funding, Councillors would make a decision on this by end February 2014.  TG advised that she was working with Denise Valente who had established very successful monthly Saturday ‘artisan markets’ in Cheshire to see if these could be rolled out across South Oxfordshire and Vale of White Horse district council areas.  
9.  Economic Development Action Plan for Faringdon 2014/15 
TG advised that she had consulted with the Chamber and had drawn up a list of possible economic development projects for 2014/15.  A meeting was arranged with June Rennie to gather ideas from the Town Council.  The ability to deliver the projects would be dependent upon the Vale Council who would be considering a growth bid for additional resources for Faringdon.  Councillors would make a decision by the end February 2014.

Action: TG would circulate the developing action plan for Faringdon 2014/15 for comment from the JEF.

10.  Update reports from:-

a. Faringdon Area Project: Daphne advised that she had recently attended a meeting to discuss tourism in Faringdon and would circulate the minutes of this meeting.  Action: DS to circulate minutes from the recent tourism meeting in Sudbury House Hotel. 

b. Chamber of Commerce: Sarah Allen-Stevens advised the Chamber had submitted applications for funding from the New Homes Bonus scheme to pay for a hanging basket display along Park Road, Faringdon and also for funding to support the loyalty card scheme.  SAS advised the Chamber were working hard to get retailers involved in the Chamber.  The Chamber were working with the Town Council and District Council to develop an economic development strategy for the town to attract investors, developers and business owners.  The Chamber Ball (organized by Paul Brame) had raised £2,000 for Charities.  Everyone congratulated Paul on running such a successful event.

c. Faringdon Residents Association:  no update
d. Faringdon Farcycles: Farcycles continues to be active, with increasing numbers of regular cyclists.  The Follyfest sportive last August had 100 entrants (sold out) who cycled 35 or 70 miles, and surplus funds were donated to support the Follyfest Festival.  This year's ride is on 2nd August 2014, again coinciding with the Follyfest Festival, any surplus funds will be used for local cycling projects.  Farcycles has informed the emerging Neighbourhood Plan and prospective local safe cycling routes are included.  We feel that Section 106 money from future developments should be used to achieve some of these.  We plan to get more local people on their bikes in the Spring with some supervised rides.
e. Pink Pigeons: no update. The group had not met for some time but were working on a project to improve the wall and flowerbeds behind Budgens in Southampton Street car park. 
f. Faringdon in Bloom: JB was going to speak to Sally Thurston about the 2014 Faringdon in Bloom contenst.
g. Folly Tower Trust:  Eddie Williams advised visitor numbers had increased by 25% compared with the previous year.  Over 3,000 people had climbed the Folly Tower in 2013.  The Star on the Tower was going to stay until end February 2014.  Unfortunately water (from the heavy rain) had found its way into the Tower and had caused some damage which needed repairing.  EW remarked that he found the social media course run by Mary Thomas and organized by Mirabelle Mack very interesting and helpful.  Faringdon Folly Tower had its own facebook page and this was working well for publicity.  They were planting trees to replace young saplings that hadn’t survived and were working on a new ‘boards booklet’ that would provide more information about the Tower’s interpretation boards.  The Trustees had recently published the Civil War in Faringdon leaflet and this was on sale in the Faringdon TIC and at the Tower.

h. Faringdon Neighbourhood Plan: The Town Council had engaged local planning consultant Jeremy Flawn to complete the Neighbourhood Plan. It would hopefully go to consultation in the Spring 2014.    
10.   Next meeting dates.   Dates of the next meetings are: 
· Thursday 24 April 2014

· Thursday 17 July 2014

· Thursday 16 October 2014 
All meetings will be held in the Old Town Hall at 7pm.

Trudy Godfrey
Secretary

APPENDIX A

JEF MEMBERSHIP 2013/14
Voting members:

Vale of White Horse District Council (VWHDC): 

•
Cllr Roger Cox 

•
Cllr Mohinder Kainth
•
Cllr Robert Sharp

•
Cllr Alison Thomson
•
Cllr Jim Halliday 

Faringdon Town Council (FTC): 

•
Cllr Jane Boulton
•
Cllr Julie Farmer
•
Cllr Andrew Marsden
•
Cllr Jack Smith   
•          Cllr. Karen Draper      
‘Other Organizations’: 
•
Paul Brame (Faringdon Chamber of Commerce) 

•
Sarah Allen-Stevens (Faringdon Chamber of Commerce) 

•
Colin Desborough (Faringdon Association of Residents)

•
Daphne Saunders (Faringdon Area Project)

•
Eddie Williams (Faringdon Folly Tower Trust)
Non-Voting members:

•
Mayor of Faringdon (Cllr David Price)

•
County Councillor for the Faringdon Division (Cllr Judith Heathcoat)   

Co-opted members (non-voting, not more than four persons):

•
Alison Moore (Women’s Institute)

•
David Williamson (Chair of Faringdon Twinning)

•
Sjoerd Vogt (Pink Pigeons)
Observer (non-voting):

•
Cllr Elaine Ware (VWHDC)

In attendance (non-voting): 

•
Trudy Godfrey (VWHDC officer and minutes secretary)

APPENDIX

Faringdon Town Team Project Manager – completed report
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